Minutes of the Bay Breeze Point BOD Meeting on September 20, 2010
  Bank of the Commonwealth, 1901 East Ocean View Avenue, Norfolk, VA
      I.  HOA Forum: A Decoration Group Representative stated they would like to continue with decorations at the front entrance. They suggest the BOD put the matter to a vote at the November general meeting.  The BOD voted 3 to 1 to continue decorations this year and to put next year's decorations to a vote.
 

   II. At 6:15 PM a quorum was established with 5 of 5 Directors present. (Aunchman/Casey/Till/Baker/Closson)
 

  III. The August minutes were approved as amended. (Baker/Till-second,passed)
 

  IV. Management Report:  The Building Code Schedule of Fees was given to all BOD members.  All communications among TPS and BOD members must be sent to everyone in these two groups.
 

  V. President's Report:  Aunchman will comment as the meeting progresses.
 

 VI. Treasurer's Report:  The monthly budget figures were presented with the outlook of being in the red by the end of the year.  Since there are no common areas, there are no clear-cut guidelines for a review of the budget reserves.  This matter is being studied by Till and TPS.
 

VII. ARB Report:  An application for a fence is needed at 9625 Bay Point.  An application at 9709 Bay Point was accepted with stipulations.  (Motion: Till/Baker-second, passed)
 

VIII. Old Business:
  1.  The BOD and TPS reviewed Resolution #92208-1 to be sure that all procedures and guidelines are clearly followed and understood.
 2. The September 9th Wall/Fence meeting was cancelled because Mike Inman had another commitment.
  3. The Wall/Fence Study Group Phase Two will reconvene on September 27th and possibly October 11th. This group will follow established guidelines-the 9 sitting members only at the meetings with the documents used solely by the study group members until finalized for the community.  ( Motion: Casey/Till-second,passed)
   IX. New Business: 
   1. Larry Peele and Joe Wilson who coordinated this year's picnic recommended that the event be terminated.  After a discussion, a motion to this effect was made and passed.  (Baker/Casey-second)
   2. The annual meeting will be held on November 16th at the Bank of the Commonwealth.  Mike Inman will be there to present his wall ownership findings.
   3. The proposed annual assessment change that all lots pay the same amount must be presented to the community.  The BOD will walk the materials around the neighborhood. Motion:  The BOD will make an effort to have all lots pay 100% assessments.  (Casey/Till-second,passed)
  4. There are some violations within the community that require due process procedures.
  5. TPS presented its contract for the next year.  This will require some study and discussion by the BOD.
  6. The BOD began some initial discussion on the annual budget for next year.  Some numbers need to be revised so that income equals expenditures.  We will continue the process at the next meeting.
  7. The next meeting will be October 25.
   X. After a brief Executive Session, a motion to adjourn was passed at 8:20 PM.
 Jan Closson, Secretary 

